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Newsletter Issue 2  - 15th September 
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Message from the Principal 

Dear parents, carers, students and friends 

Our year 7 students are really settling in well as they come towards the end of their second week at 

St Benedict's.  It's been an absolute joy to see them getting engrossed in their lessons and taking full 

advantage of our excellent extra-curricular offer  - well done to those students who've joined the 

choir already and sang beautifully at our academic Mass yesterday. Our sincere thanks to Fr Frank for 

celebrating Mass and sharing some great advice in his homily about taking advantage of everything 

the college has to offer this year. 

I wrote to you this morning to share our excellent Ofsted report.  This is my fourth Ofsted report 

since becoming Principal in 2012 and I remain exceptionally proud of our fantastic young people who 

make our college what it is  - more than a school, a community. 

The Vice Principal and I were delighted to present 38 year 11 students with their bronze DofE awards 

this morning.  The current year 10 cohort have the chance to participate in this fantastic programme 

again this year, under Mr Thomson's expert guidance.  Wishing everyone associated with the college 

a restful weekend, 

Mrs J E Santinelli 

Principal 

Chaplaincy 

It was fantastic to see so many enthusiastic students in the Chapel on Monday for our first 

Chaplaincy meeting! If you were unable to attend but would still like to become one of our 

Chaplaincy reps, the meetings will take place every Tuesday lunchtime in the Chapel. 

As well as our Chaplaincy meetings on a Tuesday, the Chapel will be hosting other lunchtime clubs 

available throughout the week such as: Bible study on Monday, Brain break on Wednesday and Social 

justice on Thursday. More information about these clubs can be found on our virtual notice board 

We will be continuing with the half-termly youth Masses in the St Benedict's Chapel this year with 

the first being celebrated on Thursday 19th October at 5.00 pm.  

Finally, the BCYS still have places available for their annual "Youth Gather" at Mersea camp. This is 

one of their biggest and most exciting events which attracts young Catholics from all over Essex. It 

costs £70 per person which includes all the meals, accommodation and access to the wonderful 

outdoor activities on site. It takes places on the first weekend of the October half-term (Saturday 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk%2Fchaplaincy%2Fnotice-board%2F&data=05|01|c.simonelli%40stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk|5f59a51651064054767908dbb387310b|e8b659c6486b4d0a8f4509e2fcd31add|1|0|638301165456075812|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=GaIbz%2FboZhAg4Ih8Xyir%2FIaY%2Fnrc5i89krVuPSDlfcc%3D&reserved=0


21st  - Sunday 22nd) so applications must be completed as soon as possible! Youth Gather 2023 - 

Brentwood Catholic Youth Service (bcys.net) 

Mr Fusi 

Lay Chaplain 

ASDAN 

The ASDAN groups were treated to a stunning show of Sunflowers. The highest is over 7ft and we 

have never seen so many flower heads on one plant. Takes your breath away and so uplifting.  

Here are some pictures but students can take a peek at the real thing by the Gillingham learning 

centre. 

Mrs Cudmore 

Teacher of Alternative Education 

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbcys.net%2Fevents%2Fyg23%2F&data=05|01|c.simonelli%40stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk|5f59a51651064054767908dbb387310b|e8b659c6486b4d0a8f4509e2fcd31add|1|0|638301165456075812|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=P6kWP7XUdqBeNKwcIg1Dr7Cb%2FRcbrEDvxkCMtcImqjQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbcys.net%2Fevents%2Fyg23%2F&data=05|01|c.simonelli%40stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk|5f59a51651064054767908dbb387310b|e8b659c6486b4d0a8f4509e2fcd31add|1|0|638301165456075812|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=P6kWP7XUdqBeNKwcIg1Dr7Cb%2FRcbrEDvxkCMtcImqjQ%3D&reserved=0


 

 



 

Book Of The Week 

 



1 - Vivi Conway and the Sword of Legend by Lizzie Huxley-Jones 

Vivi Conway and the Sword of Legend by Lizzie Huxley-Jones 

An enthralling, magical adventure featuring some wonderful, diverse characters. 

Vivi has grown up listening to stories about magic, monsters and myths. She's always wanted to be in 

one, but now she’s drawn a sword from a lake, she’s not so sure she wants to be a hero. With a group 

of new friends and a ghostly talking dog, Vivi is thrown into a legendary adventure that will take her 

from Wales to London to the mysterious Uplands. 

Can Vivi be brave enough to embrace true friendship and her magical destiny to help protect the 

world from evil? 

Available to borrow from our college library, a fantastical first in a series combining a quest for magic 

and friendship. 

Mrs Sullivan 

Reader Leader 

Polaris Prize 

 

Book Buzz 2023 

Bookbuzz is a reading programme from BookTrust that aims to help schools inspire a love of reading 

in 11 to 13 year olds. Once again we are offering all of our year 7 and year 8 students the chance to 

choose a book from the BookBuzz selection which have been carefully selected by a panel of experts 

to ensure quality and suitability and to encourage reading for pleasure. Year 7 and 8 students will be 

encouraged to make a choice about which title they wish to receive during their English lessons over 

the next week or so, these will then be delivered to college later in the autumn term. 

https://amzn.eu/d/ikUVKRl


Should you wish to learn more about BookBuzz, or to read more about the featured authors and 

titles, you can find out more through student zone on the BookTrust website. 

Mrs Bishop 

Head of communications faculty 

 

Situational Awareness training 

Saturn protective solutions are offering situational awareness training for teens in partnership with 

Colchester City Council. They have informed us that the course is suitable for students in year groups 

7 to 11.  

If you feel that your child may benefit from this course, please contact your child's pastoral lead for 

further details. 

Mrs Davis 

Assistant Principal  - Safeguarding 

 

Online Safety 

At St Benedict's we monitor the use of computers closely to ensure our students are safe online.  



Please spend some time this weekend discussing with your child the importance of online safety and 

using search engines responsibly.  

Please explore the site https://www.internetmatters.org/ as they have an excellent range of 

resources, organised by age and topic to support parents and carers with managing their children's 

online experience, and helping them to navigate the internet safely and wisely. 

Mrs Davis 

Assistant Principal  - Safeguarding 

 

Choir club 

 

Extra support for families 

Extra support for families are very excited to be bringing their new ADHD and Emotional Regulation 

workshops to Colchester this September! 

• ADHD Workshop – Monday 18th September – 10.45 am  - 1.15 pm – Lakelands community 

centre, Stanway. 

https://www.internetmatters.org/


• Emotional Regulation – Monday 25th September – 10.45 am  - 1.15 pm – Lakelands 

community centre, Stanway. 

Referrals from professionals can be made by using their referral form. Parents referring themselves 

can get in touch by phone, email or completing the following form – 

http://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/referralself  

Both workshops are free to attend. 

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.co.uk%2Fr%2Freferralself&data=05|01|c.francis%40stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk|9ce67cae5f614cdf716208dbb057b793|e8b659c6486b4d0a8f4509e2fcd31add|1|0|638297663050233126|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=3Gc4OfbE3PTFLr7NpkCw%2BeCc9LoRtk8OT%2BnpE9P2ZIM%3D&reserved=0


 

Music Theory Club 

Catering Menu - Week A 

Please ensure your child’s ParentPay meal account is in credit. Any new deposits for the day must be 

made by 8.20 am in order for funds to clear in time for break. 

For the full list of menu choices this week, please click on here 

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/welcome/catering-menus/


 

 



 

 



 

Instagram Highlights 

 



 

 

You can follow our Instagram link here 

Numeracy Challenge 

Welcome back and thanks for your hard work this week.  This week’s 3 respect points goes to the 

following: Max and Jayden of 8D. Congratulations! 

The Numeracy Grandmasters Challenge begins. To be a Grandmaster, all you need to do is be a black 

belt for most of this year’s challenges. Your tutor will then nominate you for this award. Good luck! 

Last year's winners were John 11D, Rimante 10T, Antony 9D and Fiifi 8E 

Tutor group winners of last term's quiz were 7D now 8D, 8E now 9E, 9T now 10T and 10E now 11E. 

Mr Asamoah 

Teacher of maths and Numeracy Coordinator 

https://www.instagram.com/stbensofficial/?hl=en


 

 

Week Commencing 18th September 2023  - Week A 

We are occasionally asked to promote activities/clubs etc. from local groups. Such activities are not 

quality assured by the college and parent/carers should be aware of the need to reassure themselves 

of the quality and safety of the services on offer, for example by visiting, looking at information 

reports etc. 
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